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Annual Elections
Nils Bittner

The officers of this club shall be 
elected by a majority vote of the 
ballot of the members present at 
the Annual Meeting of the Club. 
The July General Meeting shall 
be considered the Annual 
Meeting of the Members (from 
the bylaws).

As of the time of preparing this 
newsletter, the following 
members have submitted their 
names for office holders.

For the office of President: 
Eric Severson. Eric is the 
Handgun Silhouette Discipline 
Director, a member of 
the Long Range Planning 
Committee, and participates 
in the gun show promotion 
efforts. Member since 2007.

For the office of Executive 
Officer: Dan Sweet. Dan is the 
current Executive Officer, having 
served one term in office. He is 
running for a second term. 
Member since 2002.

For the office of Secretary: 
Joe Keller. Joe is the current 
Secretary, appointed one year 
ago when VikkiLee Reynoldson 
moved out of town, and he is 
running for a two-year term. 
Joe is currently on the Long 
Range Planning Committee. 
Member since 2007.

For the office of Board 
Member (Director): Greg 
Watson. Greg is currently the 
Hand Gun Silhouette Assistant 
Discipline Director, and is a 
member of the Long Range 
Planning Committee. Member 
since 2007.

For the Office of Board 
Member (Director): Robert 
Gordon. Robert has worked at 
the gun show tables, promoting 
DRRC and recruiting new 
members. Member since 2008.

For the Office of Board 
Member (Director): Jack Regele. 
Jack is currently a Director, 
having served one term, and he is 
running for a secong two-year 
term. Jack is also a regular 
member of the Tuesday morning 
work crews. Member since 1993.

RSOs and Work Hours
Michael Jones, CRSO

As you know by now, all 
DRRC Senior Members are now 
required to donate at least eight 
hours of time to the Club each 
year. A number of members are 
NRA Range Safety Officers and 
help out at various events during 
the year.

A Range Safety Officer is 
responsible for maintaining order 
and safety on the shooting range. 
The RSO works under the Chief 
Range Safety Officer for his club 
and within the guidelines of the 
Standard Operating Procedures of 
that club.

At Douglas Ridge, RSO 
participation will satisfy work hour 
requirements. An RSO might 
work at a Club Discipline shoot, a 
law enforcement training event, or 
at Hunter Sight-In. The work is 
not particularly demanding and 
there is a lot of commanderie.

If you think you might be 
interested in becoming an NRA 
Range Safety Officer there are 
classes coming up. Contact Michael 
Jones at jonesc@teleport.com.

A Better Sight-In
Mark Edwards 

Let me introduce myself, 
I am the new hunter sight-
in director for this year. I am 
excited to be taking on this 
challenge and with the help of 
many members we hope to make 
this the best sight-in ever. With 
that in mind I am looking for 
some help from our members.

Lee Wilson runs our bore sight 
shack and provides an invaluable 
service helping hunters get those 
pesky new scopes and sights on 
paper. Lee has for many years, 
at his own cost, provided an 
assortment of spare parts to help 
accomplish this task. We are 
asking for your help. If you have 
any kind of rifle sights, scope 
parts, scope rings, mounting 
bases, screws, etc. that you are 
not using it would be great if 
you would please donate them to 
our Hunter’s Sight-In program.

To the best of my knowledge 
Douglas Ridge Rifle Club is the 
only club with a public sight-
in that provides this type of 
bore shack service. So please 
help him if you can. If you 
can help please contact me at 
503/705-5407 or via email at 
wildbullelk92@gmail.com.

Hunter sight-in is also a 
great way to get in your work 
hours, so whether you have 
extra parts to donate or not, 
if you would like to help at 
hunter sight-in by coaching or 
in other ways please contact 
Barbara at 503/830-3153 or via 
email at bwildhaber@earthlink.
net. If you have never coached 
at a hunter sight-in, don’t let 
that stop you from helping as 
training is provided. Thank you 
and may your shots be X’s.



Club Directory

Officers
President, Stan Pate.........................................503/652-9931

onekmeters@msn.com
Vice President, Charlie McAlister.....................503/351-8360

webmaster@douglasridge.org
Secretary, Joe Keller.........................................503/760-3454

jwkeller144@comcast.net
Treasurer, Sheri McAlister................................. 503 351-8396

sillyboysgunsR4girls@comcast.net
Executive Officer, Dan Sweet...........................503/653-0574

drrc@dansweet.com
Board Member, Steven Irving..........................503/888-4262
Board Member, Jack Regele.............................503/771-8609
Board Member, Fred Weaver...........................503/760-6444
Board Member, John Weil................................ 503 622-3815

jhw1@ix.netcom.com
Board Member, Bob Anderson......................... 503 669-0258

reander@verizon.net
Board Member, Hal Halverson......................... 503 667-4360

halofit@aol.com

Discipline Directors
Black Powder, Steven Irving............................503/888-4262
Black Powder Cartridge, Bob Anderson...........503/669-0258

reander@verizon.net
CMP, Charlie McAlister...................................503/351-8360
CRSO, Michael Jones......................................503/314-6820

jonesc@teleport.com
Handgun Silhouette, Eric Severson..................971/645-2959

ebjdss@gmail.com
High Power, Kevan Hoffarth...........................503/866-3088
Hunter’s Safety, Larry Warren..........................503/658-7403
Hunter’s Sight-In, Mark Edwards....................503/705-5407

wildbullelk92@gmail.com
Ladies Pistol, Paul Meier..................................503/631-8160
Project Coordinator, Ron Carey.......................503/668-4212 
Scout Coordinator, David Criss.......................503/517-3691

d.criss@comcast.net
Smallbore, Junior, Desera Frentress..................503/654-6242

dezra@juno.com
Sporting Clays, Hal Halverson.........................503/667-4360
Tactical Match, Steve Huisman........................971/570-5964

huisman55@msn.com
Three Gun, Terry Cook...................................503/659-7082

drrc4fun3gun@aol.com
Trap, Dick Jennings.........................................503/655-5405
USPSA/IPSC, Dan Carpenter.........................503/637-3537

hoofprints@rconnects.com
Youth Shotgun, Ralph Mowatt........................503/866-6246

graydoc@pc4people.com

Others
Range Host, Terry Bennett..............................503/637-6161
Club House.....................................................503/637-3131
Webmaster, Charlie McAlister..........................503/351-8360

webmaster@douglasridge.org
Long Range Planning Chairperson, Chuck Adams
.......................................................................503/658-2955
Newsletter Editor, Bruce Hanson.....................503/631-2998

bruceh@ccwebster.net

Magpul Handgun Class
Michael Jones

The June 5, 6 & 7 Magpul 
Handgun 1 class went very well. 
This was a world-class tactical 
training class with twenty-one 
students. The two Magpul 
instructors, Chris and Anson, 
were very demanding but also 
very caring in their instruction. 
They obviously have had 
extensive military experience 
and know what they are doing 
and what their students need 
to do. If you are serious about 
learning how to better “CYA” 
and want to go beyond local gun 
classes this is a possibility you 
might consider. It costs a bunch 
but none of the twenty-one 
students were heard to complain. 
You WILL go home tired!

Nine DRRC RSOs were 
in attendance and we all 
went home tired. But we all 
learned some good stuff and 
were glad we were there.

Magpul will be back for a 
Carbine 2 class in September.

Discipline Day
Joe Keller

As discussed two months ago, 
we are planning a Discipline 
Day on Saturday July 31st 
to introduce several of our 
shooting disciplines to members 
who may be interested. Five 
Disciplines are scheduled to 
participate in Discipline Day. 
They are Handgun Silhouette, 
Black Powder Muzzleloaders, 
CMP (Military Rifles), USPSA/
IPSC (Practical Pistol) and Black 
Powder Cartridge. This event 
is open to all members, at no 
charge. That includes Associates 
and Juniors. Members may bring 
guests, by paying the usual guest 
fees. This is an opportunity 
to learn about some of our 

organized shooting sports, and 
to meet people who have similar 
interests in these activities.

Set-up and check-in will begin 
at 8 a.m. There will be three sets 
of rotations, at 9, 10 and 11 a.m. 
Each rotation will consist of an 
introduction to the discipline, a 
presentation of the firearms used, 
and an opportunity to shoot. 
You do not need to bring your 
own guns; the disciplines will 
have guns and ammo for you to 
shoot. You may use your own 
guns and ammo, at the discretion 
of the Discipline Director. 

Participation will be first-come 
first served. You can let me know 
which disciplines you want to 
sample by sending me an email 
at jwkeller144@comcast.net, or 
calling me at 503/760-3454. 
Give me your first, second and 
third choices for disciplines. Let 
me know if you want to be paired 
up with someone. You can also 
just show up on the 31st and 
sign up for whatever is available. 

So if you have a gun that 
is gathering dust, or you are 
interested in some competition, 
but don’t know how it works, or 
have never seen these disciplines, 
come on out and give them a try. 
Who knows, you may be running 
off to the store for a new gun 
after trying one of our disciplines. 
That is what happened to me 
once, and I sense it will happen 
one or two more times!

Pass Me the Soy Sauce!
Michael Jones

FYI: Soy sauce works well 
when applied immediately to a 
burn to help alleviate pain and 
help minimize blistering. Squirt it 
on, rub it in, let it rest. Been 
there, done that; IT WORKS! (I 
have heard that mustard works 
too, but I haven’t tried that yet.)

That being said, I am collecting 
those little soy sauce packets that 
you get with your Chinese food 
take-outs. I know you have a 
bunch in a drawer since you 
always use your bottle of soy 
sauce from the shelf. Here’s your 
chance to get rid of all those 
packets that you will never use. 
Keep one or two by your stove 
and the fireplace and pass the rest 
off to me to stock the Club’s first 
aid kits. Put them by the Work 
Hours box in the Clubhouse. 
Thanks, and pass the info off to 
your friends.



Calendar Codes
• Trap	 Trap Range
• SC	 Sporting Clays Range
• LE	 Law Enforcement (training)
• NRA . . .	 NRA Classes
• TSB	 Tactical Shotgun Bay

Calendar Codes
• CH/Ind	 Clubhouse & Indoor Range
• Arch	 Archery Range
• 100/200	 100/200 Yard Range
• Silh	 Silhouette Range
• LR	 Long Range



PO Box 307 • Boring, OR 97009

Damascus Auto Service & Parts
14400 SE. Wiese Rd. • Hwy 212

Damascus, OR 97009-9327
Auto Repair • Auto Parts

Auto Transmission • Machine Shop

Dick • Scott • Bob Jennings

(503) 658-2125

Save Your Hunting Memories
Have Your Deer Horns Mounted

40+ years experience
High Quality – Low Price

Ray 503-655-3030

General Meetings
2010: 7/1, 8/5, 9/2, 10/7, 11/4, 
12/2. 2011: 1/6, 2/3

Board Meetings
2010: 7/29, 8/26, 9/30, 10/28, 
11/18, 12/30. 2011: 1/27, 2/24

A well regulated militia, being necessary to the security of a free state, the 
right of the people to keep and bear arms, shall not be infringed.

We are sorry to learn that our dear 
friend and member John McEnroe 
passed away about 2 pm on June 
12. He will be missed. We are sure 
he has gone in a safe direction and 
has a better view down range.

In Memoriam


